

C.A.M.E.O. Come And Meet Each Other a monthly event on Wednesday afternoons in the Lounge on 5th Feb. at 2.30pm





A big thank you to all in All Saints who contributed gifts and money, to make the Christmas party at the "Shewsy" a success.

Pictures by kind permission of the Shewsy.





Those who hope in the Lord will renew their strength.

They will soar on wings like eagles; they will run and not grow weary, they will walk and not be faint.

Isaiah 40:31 NIV

With prayerful best wishes for 2020 from All Saints Church



BULLETIN FEBRUARY 2020



SUNDAY SERVICES

1st and 3rd Sundays* 10:00am Holy Communion

> 2nd, 4th & 5th Sundays* Morning Worship

3.30pm Holy Communion (BCP) 2nd & 4th Sundays

WEDNESDAY

9:45am Church open for prayer 10:30am Holy Communion (BCP)

DEAR FRIENDS

By the time we read this bulletin, we as a nation will be out of the EU. A new direction, new beginnings, new opportunities and hope. But maybe also for many, a time to wonder if we have done the right thing. We need, as a nation and community, to reach out with healing to those still hurting with the decision to leave.

Also, in our own lives, we have experienced the anticipation of the new year, one full of expectation and hope. Maybe last year did not work out as we had wished, and now in 2020, our hope is for a better year.

But we need to ask ourselves the question, "Is my hope in what I can do, or is it grounded by faith in Jesus?" Jesus said in John 10:10, 'I have come that you might have life, and life in all its fullness'. The life that Jesus gives us is a gift when we can trust and look to Him for our lives. It is the quality of this life that will see us through the ups and downs that we all experience.

Are we prepared, in this new year, for Jesus to do new things in our lives, in the church, and in the lives of those whom we love? This is the challenge of the new year for each one of us.

Blessings,

Alan Buckley, Lay Minister

Regular Activities

Tuesdays 2:00 - 3:30pm Fellowship Group. Except 1st Tuesday Fridays 10:00 - 12 noon - Coffee & Cake Morning in the Lounge Music Group practices - Please see Helen Lloyd 01704 533530

Contacts

Revd Fr Tom Carpenter; Priest-in-charge 07740 395154.

holytrinitysouthport@gmail.com

Alan Buckley: Lay Minister 07583 300856

merseyal@gmail.com

Wardens: June Foulds 01704 222994

Lesley Mackintosh 07403 653622

Treasurer & Planned Giving Secretary: Bob Ford 07795 467581

Hall Bookings: David Town 01704 538506

WHAT'S ON IN FEBRUARY

3rd 7 30pm Men's discussion group in the Lounge

4th 2 30pm Ladies Guild in the Lounge - speaker : Rev Chris Gregory

5th 2 30pm CAMEO in the Lounge

25th 2 00pm Pancakes and Bingo - Tickets from Chris Mills

26th 10 30am Ash Wednesday : Holy Communion

The Ecumenical prayer group meets every Tuesday 7 30am - 8 30am. We meet in February at Christ Church, Lord St. All are welcome.

ADVANCE NOTICE

The Women's World Day of Prayer is open to all - Venue: Salvation Army on Shakespeare St. at 11am on Fri. March 6th. (Next year it will be at All Saints.)

There will be services of Holy Communion on Sundays 9th and 23rd at 3:30pm in church, with it being Morning Worship at 10:00am. This is an experiment to run to Easter, to facilitate friends who wish to make their communion every week.

Pastoral Care

Just a gentle reminder that Fr. Tom is always available to offer private prayer, particularly in cases of illness, or times of distress, both to members of the congregation, and also all who live in this parish.

Details of contact on adjacent page

The Church is open for prayer and reflection each Wednesday from 9:45am until 11:30pm, with Holy Communion BCP at 10:30am.

FOR OUR PRAYERS

- Those presently not well or recovering from recent sickness.
- Those who are housebound and their carers; church members in care homes
- The families of those recently bereaved, especially Joan Chard.
- Members of the congregation on holiday that it might be a time of refreshment.
- Pray for all who enter the doors of All Saints, whether or not it be for church events: may our welcome & hospitality be generous and godly.
- Please place any specific prayer requests in the tube on the table at the back of the church.
- Father Tom, Alan and the leadership team as they seek God's plan for the way forward for the Church.